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Candidate Spotlight
Anyone seeking political office is invited and

encouraged to announce their candidacy in the

Candidate Spotlight. It is an opportunity to tell the voters

why you are running, goals if elected, etc. It is not a forum

for bashing an opponent, and there is no charge.

Dear Friendsof theNorthwoods,
My name is Rob Swearingen and I am a

candidate for Wisconsin State Assembly, 34th district. I
am a life-long resident of Rhinelander and the
Northwoods, as a result I am confident I have an
understanding of what the district needs in a
representative. Mywife Amy and I have just celebrated 20
years of marriage. Our oldest daughter is attending her
first year at Nicolet College; our youngest is currently in
her sophomore year at Rhinelander High School. We are
small business owners and have owned and operated The
Al-GenDinnerClub inRhinelander for nearly twodecades.
Owning and operating our small business has led to
lifelong friendships and a sense of pride within our
community.

For nearly twenty years I have worked with
employees that depend onme. I understand what it takes
to meet a payroll and to balance a budget. In addition, I
currently serve as President of my industry trade
association, representing nearly 5,000 small businesses
across the state. I have held this position since being
electedbymypeers in 2007.

I believe the Northwoods is the best-kept secret
in all of theWisconsin. While it's a great place to vacation,
live, raise a family and retire, it's also agreat place to locate
industry. I am committed to the promotion of our area,
whether it's for tourism or industry, we need the attention
to create good family sustaining jobs.

I am very interested in working with the logging
industry in terms of forest management.

Other issues that I
consider a priority include mining in Northern Wisconsin
and cracking down on fraud and abuse in our government
programs.

Because of recent redistricting, all of the
Wisconsin Assembly Districts have been redrawn. The
34 Assembly District now includes portions of Forest
County; meaning some of youmay be seeingmy name on
the ballot. I hope this brief introduction will give you some
insight tomybackground.

If you would like to contact me or would like
further information I invite you to visit my website,

. I would appreciate
your vote onNovember 6 .

Sincerely,
RobSwearingen,Candidate
WisconsinStateAssembly, 34 District
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I would support
responsible forest management to utilize a renewable
natural resource. Clearly, potential new logging jobs and
enterprise would be a direct result of forest management
especially here in Forest County.

www.swearingenforassembly.com

Rob

Swearingen

Candidate for

the 34th

Assembly

Seat

My name is Tom Tiffany and I am currently a
representative for the 35th Assembly District. I live in
Hazelhurst with my wife, Chris, and our three children.
Together, my wife and I own and run Wisconsin River
Cruises based inRhinelander.

I am seeking the 12th state senate seat because I
believe this past legislative session, during which I
represented the 35th district, wemadegreat strides in

TomTiffany

Candidate

for the 12th

Senate

District

The Friends of the Lakes Country Library Craft
Fair celebrates its 28th year on Saturday, November 24th
at three locations: Mountain, Lakewood and Townsend,
alonghighway32 in northernOcontoCounty.

We still have openings for crafters, especially at
the Mountain Community Center. For more information,
c a l l o r e - m a i l D a v e a t 4 1 4 - 5 8 1 - 0 0 8 8 ,
mkeheron@yahoo.com.

Crafters still needed for the

Lakes Country Library Craft Fair

Continued on page 8

By Craig Sorado - Presented Friday, November 9th at 7:00 p.m.; Saturday, November 10th at 7:00 p.m. and Sunday,
November 11th at 2:30 p.m and Veterans are FREE on Sunday

FellowAmericans! Your President, LelandMoore, hasmoreproblems than theTreasuryDepartment can count.
His swing through theWest turns wild when he ends up stranded by a snowstorm in the Turtle Shell Café located in the sleepy
mountain townof TurtleCreekwhich is destined tobecomeaghost if a new interstate bypasses it.
Tomakematters worse, his daughter Emily's rebellious boyfriend Yuri shows upwith his own political agenda. Also popping in
is Victoria Day who's into acquisitions-and her next planned takeover is the White House as the new first lady! Add an
underworld kingpinwhowants thePresident in his backpocket and the ingredients are right for a comedy coup.
Smitty Clutter, owner of the cafe, has a new way of making people stick around even when they don't want to. And Claramae's
cooking and Della's serving are guaranteed to put the President in such a goodmood he'll be able to make the right decisions
despite his advisors andcampaign contributors.

Leave it to thedown-home folks of TurtleCreek to remind theuptownPresidentwhat's really important.

Crandon Drama Presents Hail to the Chief

A collection of approximately 175 veterans'
pictures will be on display in the Wabeno High School
Gymnasium from 8:15 a.m. until 3:00 p.m. on Monday,
November 12th.

Rita Thielke Blazewicz started collecting
veterans' photos in May. She is the chairperson of the
Lakewood Reunion Committee, andGovernorWalker had
declared 2012 the “Year of the Veteran”, so Rita decided
tomake that the themeof the reunion. The taskwasmuch
more difficult than she expected. Cell phones have made
sitting at a desk and calling hundreds of people to ask for
photos impossible. The word went out on facebook and
newspaper articles asking for photoswere abundant. The
responsewas slow. Continued efforts brought the display
to approximately 75 when the reunion was held. Reunion
attendees helped spread the word and posting the
request on the WHS homepage, as well as sending
information home with the elementary students, helped
bring inmorephotos.

Proudly the final collection will honor our
veterans at theWHSdisplay.
PHOTODISPLAYSCHEDULE:
11/12 WabenoHighSchoolGymnasium8a.m. - 3 p.m.
11/13 11/15 Wabeno High School Library Entryway
8:15 a.m. 3:15p.m.
11/17 11/24 Lakewood Super Valu Deli Dept. 7 a.m.- 9
p.m.

Other locations desiring to have the photo
display may call Rita at 715-276-6225 to make
arrangements.

Vets Photo Display at Wabeno High

The next Crandon Community Blood Drive will
take place on Thursday, November 15 from 9:00 a.m. to
1:00 p.m. The blood drive will be held at St. Paul's
LutheranChurch at 501N. ParkAvenue inCrandon.

Advance donation appointments are highly
recommended, and may be made by calling the
Community Blood Center at (800)280-4102 or visiting
www.save3lives.org. Walk-in donors are welcome, but
scheduling an appointment keeps the total time required
for a donation to less than anhour.

Crandon Community Blood Drive

NORDAG Demonstrates K9 Police

Officers

Officer Dexter draws Officer Skarban to hidden drugs

By Boyd Monte

The NORDAG or Northcentral Drug Enforcement
Group, consists of Forest and Northern Oconto Counties,
held a demonstration for the county board, Forest County
Sheriff’s Department, Circuit Court and District Attorney
on how a trained dog helps control the trafficking of drugs
in our area.

Mich Ashbeck of the Wabeno and Townsend
Police Departments and Todd Skarban of the Oconto
Sheriff’s Department are the current dog handlers in
NORDAG. Officer Skaland and Officer Dexter showed
how they can work as a team to find possible narcotics.
Officer Skarban informed the group that heroin is on the
rise in our area. Marijuana is also used frequently and is a
gatewaydrug to harder drugs.

Officer Dexter is a German Shepard. He is trained
to find cocaine, marijuana and methamphetamines. He
goes through four to six hours a week training with Officer
Skarban. A dogs sense of smell is seven to ten times
better than a humans. Officer Dexter demonstrated this by
finding a package of drugs under a tv and in a refrigerator.
A trained dog will bark, jump or scratch at an area to draw
attention from their handler to a certain area. A dog will
work on average for five to seven years. They will retire
when they start to show problems. A dogwill be retired as
soon as he presents an ailment that is detrimental to him
working. The retired dog will then become a family dog to

Continued on page 23

See Schaefer's
One-Day Meat Sale
Flier in this Issue!
















































